
Towards the Bilingual and Multilingual Education in the 21st Century 
 

GAOYOUHAN 
 

The purpose of this report is to show the result of author’s visit to the City University 
of New York during September 6th to 24th in 2010 within the Overseas Academic 
Discussion Program. A brief introduction of author’s research of doctoral dissertation is 
given first, followed by an explanation of the necessity of this academic discussion for 
author’s research. After that, author explains the purpose of her visit in this academic 
discussion, and presents how the purposes are achieved. At last, author concludes that 
this visit gives her a great deal of new discoveries, and author will reflect these findings 
into her future research. 


